
Address : 86 Queen Street, Grafton NSW 2460

Phone: Primary - 02 6642 1000    Infants - 02 6642 2286

Email: grafton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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Upcoming Events
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Mar 18

NAPLAN

Mar 21 Harmony Day

Mar 25 Cross Country
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School Bytes  Weekly Update



Important Messages



The annual GPS Cross Country will be held Monday, 25th March, between recess and 

lunch. As per previous years the event will be conducted at Grafton PS with children 

running 2 or 3 laps of a clearly marked course.

The children will compete in groups according to the age they turn this year. Please note 

the 8 and 9 years compete together as a combined group, as do the 12 and 13 year old 

children. Children up to and including 10 years will run 2 laps (2000m) whilst our 11, 

12/13’s will run 3 laps of the course. All students with a disability and Provisional 

Classification will complete the 2000m course.

It is requested that children wear house colours and suitable footwear. They will also 

require a hat, drink bottle and be sun screened.

All children are encouraged to participate as this is a House Points Carnival and Age 

Championships are up for grabs. Any child not able to participate will need to bring a 

signed note explaining the reason for their non-participation.

School Cross Country – 25th March



Attention - Parents and Carers of Year 3 and Year 5 students,

The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time 
assessment of literacy and numeracy skills. Each year students in Years 3 and 5 

participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and 
punctuation) and numeracy.

NAPLAN tests are just one part of our school learning assessment program and 
questions are primarily based on knowledge, understanding and skills gained from the 
prior year of schooling. In preparation for NAPLAN 2024, our school will undertake 
activities to help students to become familiar with the format and

functionality of the online tests. These activities are not an assessment of student 
ability and will not be marked.

Students and parents can access the public demonstration site
https;//www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site

 to  familiarise themselves with NAPLAN and the types of questions and tools available.

Excessive preparation for NAPLAN is not required nor recommended.

It is important to understand that this is a point in time assessment of literacy and 
numeracy skills and that your child's classroom teacher is assisting and supporting 

them in readiness for NAPLAN.

We would like to remind you that it is important that students attend school on the 
scheduled assessment dates unless they are suffering from illness or injury.

Students will be participating in assessments on the following dates

Wed 13th March Morning Session - Writing Year 3 and Year 5  
Thurs 14th March Morning Session - Reading Year 3 and Year 5

Thurs 14th March Middle Session - Conventions of Language Year 3 and Year 5 
Monday 18th March Morning Session Numeracy Year 3 and Year 5

If you have any questions regarding NAPLAN, please contact your child's classroom 
teacher.

NAPLAN 2024



Safe on Social Media

https://www.safeonsocial.com/event-details/the-secrets-to-safeguarding-kids-on-roblox

https://www.safeonsocial.com/event-details/the-secrets-to-safeguarding-kids-on-roblox


COMMUNITYNOTICES



COMMUNITYNOTICES
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